

Chase Terrace Academy
Bridge Cross Road
Burntwood
WS7 2DB
E: office@chaseterraceacademy.co.uk
W: www.chaseterraceacademy.co.uk
T: 01543 682286

May 2022

Dear Parent(s)/Carer(s),

As examinations are now well underway and teaching of core content has been completed, Year 11 students will no longer be required to attend school unless they have an exam from tomorrow, Thursday 26th May.

Students can continue to attend lessons where they have not yet sat the final examination in order to access further revision and support. Where students attend lessons, they should enter via the main reception in order to sign in. When students attend for exams, they should go straight to Lees Hall for the pre-exam briefing.

Pre-exam briefings will continue to run in Lees Hall at 8.20am for morning exams and 12.30pm for afternoon exams. Once an exam has finished, students will be expected to leave the site, unless they are attending a lesson. For those students who get school transport and have an exam in the morning and the afternoon, the library will be available for quiet study in between.

So far, the conduct and levels of application shown by our Year 11 students have been exemplary and we are very keen for this to continue. Students will still be required to attend school in full uniform for exams and any lessons or revision sessions.

Please remember that the 20th June is an INSET day. The exam for this day will take place as scheduled and students will be able to access the site through the pupil gates. Please note that there will be no school buses running on this day.

GCSE results day this year is on Thursday 25th August and the school will be open at 9am. Students should go to the Sixth Form Centre to collect their results and further details with all arrangements will be sent out towards the end of term and will be posted on our school website. Students will be able to access our 6th Form team on results day to support plans for further study at Chase Terrace Academy, this includes any students wishing to make a late application.

Your sincerely

Jason Cain

Deputy Headteacher